
Chippewa County Humane Association Board of Director’s Meeting

Chippewa County Courthouse in Room 119Q

September 10, 2018

The Monthly Meeting was called to order at 6:04 p.m. at the Chippewa County Courthouse. In attendance were board members: Deb Newman, Pam Gibbs, Lori Mueller, Paula Young, Deanna Raeke, Nick Goeman, Shelter Manager Intern Holly Morrison and Christine Myers.  Quincy Chapman was absent.

Members of the Public: None.

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made to approve the secretary’s report by Lori Mueller and seconded by Pam Gibbs.  All consented. Minutes approved.

Treasurer’s Report: The current balance of checking is $4,167.00, the Money Market is $186,531.00 and savings is $8,833.00.  A motion was made to approve the treasurer’s report/budget by Pam Gibbs and seconded by Paula Young.  All consented.  Report/Budget approved.
Shelter Report:  The census for the month of August: there were 22 surrenders (11 dogs and 11 cats), and 48 strays (9 dogs and 36 cats and 2 birds and 1 guinea pig). We took in 9 dogs from Texas. There were no puppies or kittens born at the shelter. There was 1 dog euthanized for aggressive behavior, 2 died in foster care as bottle babies, 1 cat died at the shelter, 3 cats euthanized for health concerns. There were no cats or dogs euthanized due to space. There were 22 dog adoptions, 36 cat adoptions, 3 rabbit adoptions, 2 bird adoptions, and 1 guinea pig adoption. There were 7 cats transferred to the SCRAM Rescue in St. Paul, MN. There were 4 dog owner claims and 3 cat owner claim. There were 4 cats at Petsmart, 1 dog at Bob’s house for dogs, 3 dogs in foster care, and 16 cats/kittens in foster care. The total census at the end of the month were: 19 dogs, and 110 cats at the shelter. 
There was 1 neuter and 7 neuters at Chippewa Vet Clinic, 1 neuter and 1 spay at Northside Pet Hospital, 1 spay at Kindness Animal Hospital, 3 neuters at Lake Wissota Animal Hospital, and 2 neuters at Riverview Vet all free of charge. 
-We took in 9 dogs from Texas rescues.
-Attended the National Night Out with some adoptable animals.
-Scorch from 92.9 had an event August 23-29th where we brought adoptable animals. He made over $21,000 and he is donating the money to us, Eau Claire Humane, Bob’s House for Dogs, and buying Bulletproof vest for Altoona’s canine unit.   
-TTM is having their family picnic day and has asked us to attend again. It will be on September 9th 12-4pm. We will receive $500 for attending.
-Senn has put in the heat patches and will be here to do the seal coat next week. During their visit they said that under the concrete slab by the front door is eroding away and we need to get it fixed.  Holly will check into further with the company that did the employee entrance a few years ago.
- Took some animals to the Chippewa Manor for a visit with the residents.
-The sinks should be getting put in next week as well.
- Pet Smart adoption event is this weekend Friday, September 14 - Sunday 16, 2018.

-The stats on Facebook this month: 
~Post Reach: 72,900 people 
~Post Engagements: 24,700 people
~New Page Likes: 122

Standing Committees Updates:

A. Dog Walk: September 22, 2019 date changed to October 6, 2018. Everything is now on track.  The sponsor letters have been sent out.  All forms are on the Website.  Next Years is September 28, 2019 the pavilion has already been reserved.
B. Paw & Purr:  April 6, 2019.  The Eagle's club has been reserved.  
C. Packer Raffle:   December 2, 2018.  Tickets are here - please take some.  Lori will make some posters for the event.  The view is willing to sell some tickets at the Bar for us.
D. Newsletter:  Pam would like to start collecting any updates during our monthly meetings that we would like to have put into the newsletter.  She will try to get it out before the dog walk, but not sure that will happen.  Holly will send photo events to Pam and she can pick and choose on what she wants to add to the newsletter.  
New Business:
A. Paw and Purr - Sponsor Letter with each Board Member - the board members will have their name on the letter and we would personalize the letters.  We need to go through the list so we can work on the letters.  We will go through the list at the October meeting.  
B. Annual Meeting Agenda - Looking at our bylaws and updating the terms in them.
C. Election Process (Bylaws) - According to the bylaws we do the nominations during the annual meeting and we the elections during the regular monthly meeting.  If you are interesting in an officer role to send a paragraph about why you want to do the role and send it to the entire board for review by October 1st.  
D. Community Foundation Grants:  They are open to apply for.  Microscope would be a nice item that we need.  Holly will work on writing this. 

Old Business:

A. Fall Mailing:  Deb passed out the letter that will be sent out this year.  Everyone agreed with what she put together.  She will get it out to our mailer folks so they get out into the mail.  
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Pam Gibbs and Deanna Raeke seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:42 p.m. 

The next board meeting will be held on Monday, October 8, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Chippewa County Courthouse in Room 119Q.

Respectfully submitted by Christine Myers, Secretary. 


